

**PRESENT:** Chairman Jeff Warburton Councillor John Atherden  
Councillor Emma Capp Councillor John Erlam  
Councillor Chris Frankland Councillor Richard Jackson  
Councillor Amy Unwin

**IN ATTENDANCE:** Clerk Sue McDonald  
Members of the public

**1 APOLOGIES:** Councillor Sarah Atkinson

**2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS:** None

**3 MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING**

Signing of the minutes for the meeting on 9th July 2018 was deferred because no hard copy of the minutes was available at the meeting

**4 POLICE REPORT**

No representative from the Police was available to attend

**5 TATTON ESTATE**

**5.1 General Report**

No representative from Tatton Estate was available to attend. Councillors were concerned that the level of communication from TEM had diminished

**5.2 Premises Licence Stock Farm**

To report that the extended licence for Stock Farm had been approved although the planning approval had not yet been amended

The Clerk reported that she had had a complaint about excessive noise at Stock Farm but the telephone number provided for reporting such incidents remained unanswered

**5.3 Agricultural Car Park at Ashley Hall**

Only cars and SUVs have been sighted on the car park. No agricultural vehicles have been seen:

**6 ST ELIZABETH'S CHURCH**

Councillor Erlam provided the following report:

- The Parochial Church Council will meet on Sunday 21st October at 12.00
- Harvest Festival  
The Harvest Festival will be held on Sunday 30th September 2018 and the service will be led by Bishop Libby Lane
- Memorial Service  
The centenary service to mark the end of World War 1 memorial service will be held on Sunday 11th November 2018.

**7 COUNCILLOR MACRAE'S REPORT**

Councillor Macrae was unwell and had apologised for not attending the meeting

**8 COUNCILLOR VACANCY**

The closing date for applications/expressions of interest is Sunday 30th September 2018

The Council has so far received one application

**9 HS2**

Councillor Warburton reported that the HS2 subgroup had a meeting with HS2 on Wednesday 15th August 2018 which commenced with a tour of the affected areas in Ashley. The meeting itself was not very productive because whereas the Council was insistent that the HS2 line should be in a cutting, HS2 were resolute that the line would be on an embankment. Cost was cited as the reason although at an earlier meeting the reason given was that Network Rail refused any tunnelling under the existing railway line

Although the group had previously been assured that Ashley Road would not be blocked up, HS2's latest maps indicated that none of Ashley's concerns had been taken into account.

Another meeting between HS2 and Ashley HS2 group will be arranged in October or November

**10 M56 SMART MOTORWAY JUNCTIONS 6 - 8**

Councillor Jackson reported that the M56 Smart Motorway subgroup was very disappointed to report that Highways England (HE) were not intending to install acoustic barriers.

Councillor Jackson has been learning the technicalities of acoustic barriers and has composed a letter from which he intends to raise specific points with HE at the next meeting of the subgroup and HE next Wednesday at 11.00. The Council fully endorsed this action

**11 PLANNING MATTERS****11.1 Planning Applications for Consideration****11.1.1 18/3849M Land to the South of Ashley Hall**

18/3849M	Land to the south of Ashley Hall, Ashley Road, Ashley, WA14 3QA  Notification for Prior Approval for the Temporary Use of Buildings or Land for the Purpose of Commercial Film-Making and the Associated Temporary Structures, Works, Plant or Machinery required in Connection with that use.	05/09/2018 Extended to 11/09/2018
----------	--	---

The Council had no objections or comments

**11.1.2 18/3963M Castle Hill Farm, Castle Mill Lane, Ashley, WA15 0RB**

18/3963M	Castle Hill Farm, Castle Mill Lane, Ashley, WA15 0RB  Erection of steel portal framed livestock isolation unit together with retention of existing hard standing.	05/09/2018 Extended to 11/09/2018
----------	---	---

The Council had no objections or comments

**11.2 17/6206M Swimming Pool Building**

Permission for change of use granted but conditions imposed as before - i.e. non-opening windows and obscure glazing to Pilkington 5.5. or equivalent.

**11.3 Other Planning Matters**

None

**12 FINANCIAL MATTERS****12.1 Payments for Authorisation**

Proposed by Councillor Warburton, seconded by Councillor Atherden

£ 90.00                      HMRC                      PAYE Q2

**12.2 Other Financial Matters**

None

**13 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN**

Councillor Unwin reported that little progress had been made on the NP partially because of school holidays an also because of changes in the way in which funding is applied for.

Councillor Unwin is intending to hold a meeting in the very near future to discuss and update the action plan and prepare for an application for funding

**14 HIGHWAYS MATTERS****14.1 Overgrown Pavements, Gulleys, Drains and Potholes**

Councillor Macrae, in a telephone report, explained that John Tickle has moved on and is no longer in charge of Highways. Councillor Macrae will advise the Council of any progress at the next meeting

**14.2 Crashes at Cross Roads**

Nothing new to report

**14.3 Other Highways Matters**

The speed limit through the village is not being adhered to

**15 VILLAGE MATTERS****15.1 Speedwatch**

No session had been held because of school holidays - most members of the group have young children

**15.2 Greyhound**

The lights are still causing a problem to neighbours

**15.3 Field Land Near Greenwing Garage**

The Clerk had contacted Sterling properties to request that the field be tidied up but nothing had been done

**15.4 Other Village Matters**

- Highways have been informed about a collapsed manhole at the entrance to Hough
- Who owns the car park at the station? The Clerk will investigate
- The speed limit in the village should be changed to 30mph

**16 MANCHESTER AIRPORT**

**16.1 General Report**

Nothing new to report

**16.2 Drop Off and Pick Up Charges**

The nearby neighbourhood scheme now applies to WA14 addresses in Ashley

**16.3 MIA/Parish Council Meeting**

To record that Councillors Warburton and Frankland will attend the meeting on 18th September 2018

**17 GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATION (GDPR)**

The way in which the Council (Councillors and Clerk) send out emails can no longer identify an individual unless that individual has given express permission that there is no problem with sharing his/her address  
The Clerk is identifying suitable courses for this complex subject to ensure the Council is in full compliance

**18 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME (10 MINUTES)**

No issues were raised

**19 ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

None

**20 CORRESPONDENCE**

All email correspondence forwarded to Councillors

Post

Highways England	M56 Smart Motorway information
Commercial	Mail Shots

**21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING**

Monday 12th November 2018 at 8.00pm in the Community Centre in St Elizabeth's Church.

**22 EXCLUSION OF PRESS AND PUBLIC**

*The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 10.15 pm*

Signed: \_\_\_\_\_ Chairman 12th November 2018